Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked:

1. Can you confirm the current capacity for Secondary schools within Leicester only

2. The future demand for Secondary schools within Leicester over the next 10 years or longer if available

3. Whether there are sanctioned plans in place to meet the forecast demand for Secondary schools in Leicester

Leicester City Council does not produce forecasts or capacity on a per-school or postcode basis; all forecasts and capacity data are produced at Planning Area level, as per the requirements of the Department for Education’s annual School Capacity Survey (SCAP Survey). This data, once assessed and validated, is published by the Department for Education on its website, where it is freely available to download. Please click on the following link for their main page:

https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/department-for-education
and this is the link to the latest published SCAP return which is publicly available here:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/school-capacity-academic-year-2015-to-2016
Approval has been given to increase capacity at the following school:

Fullhurst Community College by 600 places permanently

In addition, the City Council has approval for the development of permanent expansions at eight further secondary schools, once designed and tendered this will create an additional 2,500 permanent places. In the meantime, approval for 1470 temporary places in modular buildings across six secondary schools has been given

Finally, the DfE has approved 3 Free Schools with secondary phase of education to open in the City. These are currently in the ‘pre-opening stage’ these schools are subject to usual Free School approval process regarding funding agreements, sites etc.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

